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Making Important Choices for the Future 

 One hundred years ago, during the winter of 
1914-15, the Board of Directors of our Lakewood 
Masonic Temple Company was busy trying to 
wrap up important design choices for the new 
Lakewood Masonic Temple and raising the neces-
sary funds to advance the evolving design from the 
architectural drawing phase to the construction 
phase.  [Our current Board of Trustees might right-
ly note that, a century later, it seems that some 
things never change.] 
 In April 1914 the Temple Company’s stockhold-
ers had agreed to raise the $20,000 capital stock in 
the corporation to $75,000, reflecting the evolving 
higher cost estimates for the new Temple.  That 
spring floor plans were circulated and changes 
made to accommodate suggestions from the vari-
ous constituent organizations that would meet in 

the new Temple.  [Lakewood Lodge F&AM, Lin-
coln Chapter OES, and Cunningham Chapter RAM 
pre-dated the 1912 incorporation of the Lakewood 
Masonic Temple Company; and in 1914 Gaston G. 
Allen Lodge F&AM was in the process of formation 
to accommodate the surge in new members that 
Lakewood Lodge was unable to handle.] 
 By July 1914 the cost estimates added up to 
$83,000 to which $4,000 would have to be added for 
an all-stone exterior [which was eventually decided 
in March 1915] plus additional amounts for interior 
decorations and fixtures. 
 An agreement with Lakewood State Bank was 
reached in September 1914 to borrow $5,000 to 
$10,000 on short notice if required. 
 In December 1914 the Building Committee 
wanted to request an exception from the Ohio State 
Building Code which required fireproof window 
frames and sash on the west façade of the building.  
The Committee subsequently modified its recom-
mendation to include plans for metal window 
frames on the second floor, basement and mezza-
nine floors.  [As the Temple was eventually built, 

(continued on page 10) 
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Appreciated Assets As One-Time Gifts 
 With stock markets once again surpassing their all-time highs, 
the opportunity to make gifts in the form of appreciated assets be-
comes more attractive to many donors. 
 There are various reasons to use appreciated assets to make 
one-time gifts to an organization such as The Lakewood Masonic 
Foundation.  Chief among them are the sense of personal satisfac-
tion you will achieve from making a special gift and the likely 
benefit you will receive from the unique tax breaks for this type of 
gift. 
 A gift of an appreciated asset often provides you with a great-
er tax benefit than a gift of cash.  For example, a gift of appreciated 
stock that you have held for more than 12 months can be deducted 
at its current value if you itemize deductions, and you won’t have 
to pay capital gains tax on the appreciated portion of your gift.  As 
always, you are encouraged to consult with your legal and tax ad-
visors before making a gift of this type. 
 There are two ways to use appreciated assets—such as stocks, 
bonds, mutual fund shares, real estate and insurance policies—to 
make a special gift.  One option is to donate the asset outright, 
meaning that it would be transferred immediately from you to 
The Lakewood Masonic Foundation.  Another option is to fund a 
lifetime income gift, which will provide you with income for your 
lifetime or for some other specified period of time. 
 If you are interested in donating an appreciated asset, please 
contact The Lakewood Masonic Foundation, 15300 Detroit Ave-
nue, Lakewood, OH 44107-3888 to discuss proper arrangements.  
You may also email donate@lakewoodmasonicfoundation.org. 
 If you prefer to make a more straightforward gift, you may 
simply write a check using the form in our newsletter (see page 
11), by responding to our semi-annual letter appeals or by adding 
a donation to your annual dues. 
 You may designate your gift or bequest to be used for our his-
toric preservation, educational or charitable purposes; split your 
gift among these purposes; or simply ask that your gift be devoted 
to our greatest need.  All gifts, other than a small percentage spent 
for printing and mailing, are used for our stated purposes. 
 Your donation is a special way of showing your love for our 
Lakewood Masonic Family and for our historic home.  Our 2016 
Centennial is fast approaching, and we still have lots of catch-up 
maintenance to complete on our facilities. 
   While gifts and bequests may be directed to our Lakewood 
Masonic Foundation, our Lakewood Masonic Temple Endowment 
Fund or our Lakewood Masonic Temple Company Operating 
Fund, please note that only gifts and bequests to our Lakewood 
Masonic Foundation are deductible for federal income and estate 
taxes to the extent permitted by law.  Gifts to our Endowment and 
Operating Funds are not deductible; but, depending on your tax 
situation, deductibility may not be an issue for you. 
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Clifton-Gaston Allen Lodge #664 F. & A. M. 
Stated Meeting Second Thursday 7:30 p.m. ▪ Special Fourth Thursday ● www.cliftonallen664fam.org 

 

Worshipful Master 
Bertram T. Horne 

13705 Courtland Avenue 
Cleveland, OH 44111  

216.551.7700 
berthorne@yahoo.com 

 

Senior Warden 
Edward W. Haupin, PM 

216.702.2735 
 

Junior Warden 
Teddy R. Ekleberry 

 

Treasurer 
Robert W. Niebaum, PDDGM 

 

Secretary 
John H. Whitehouse, Jr., 

PDDGM 
440.333.0884 

vitriol@cox.net 
 

Chaplain 
Jon C. Paulus 

 

Senior Deacon 
Virgil D. Tent 

 

Junior Deacon 
Earl Haywood III 

 

Senior Steward 
Christopher K. Stark 

 

Junior Steward 
Carlos R. DeJesus 

 

Marshal 
Randy N. Miraldi 

 

Tyler 
Richard E. Wagner, PM 

 

Lodge Education Officer 
Bruce M. Cowan 

 

Welfare Chairman 
Jon C. Paulus 
440.823.8256 

 

 

Master’s Message 
Brethren: 
 I would like to thank all of the members of Clifton-Gaston Allen Lodge 
#664 for honoring me with the privilege of presiding over our Lodge for 
this year.  I will try to do everything in my power to live up to this confer-
ment you have given me and will do my best to advance Freemasonry this 
year.  I would also like to congratulate Worshipful Brother Edward W. 
Haupin for his year of service as Master and his many years of service as a 
Brother Mason.  He is what we strive to be as Masons.  Thank you Wor. 
Bro. Haupin. 
 I would also like to thank our friends from the north, Trinity Lodge 
#521 of Windsor, Ontario for making their annual pilgrimage to our Instal-
lation once again.  I would also like to thank Trinity Lodge for extending an 
honorary membership to our own Wor. Bro. Bill Rohlke, Jr.  It has been a 
long time since we have received such an honor, and we are all grateful that 
our ties with our Brothers to the north are still quite strong.  I am looking 
forward to our trip to Canada this year. 
 We have a strong calendar this year, and we will need all our Brethren 
to help achieve our goals.  I am looking forward to our 2nd annual Fish Fry 
Fundraiser and our Awards Night, as these are two events our families can 
join with us.  We have at least seven events each year that our families can 
be involved—they are our annual Installation, Christmas Party, Light Up 
Lakewood Parade, Lenten Fish Fries, Awards Night, Fourth of July Parade 
and our 4th annual cook out at my house.  I hope to see everyone at every 
event—“Please.” 
 Our annual Family Christmas Party returns this year in conjunction 
with Lakewood Lodge and the other organizations in our Lakewood Ma-
sonic Family.  Our party will be held at our Lakewood Masonic Temple on 
Tuesday, December 16, beginning at 6:30p.  Santa will be present to present 
gifts to children 12 years old and younger, but he needs some advance no-
tice.  Please RSVP to me by Tuesday, December 9, with the name, age, gen-
der and parents’ names of each child you will be bringing. 
 I encourage every member of our Lodge, especially our officers and Fel-
lowcraft Team members, to attend as many Inspections as your schedules 
will permit.  In addition to gaining greater appreciation for the lessons 
taught in the degrees, it’s a great aid to learning the various degree roles. 
 In closing, I would like to thank all of you once again for your contin-
ued support and look forward to serving all of you to the best of my ability. 

Freemasonry—The Time Is Now! 

22nd Masonic District Installation Schedule 
Visit www.ohiodistrict22.org/instal08.html 
22nd Masonic District Inspection Schedule 
Visit www.ohiodistrict22.org/inspec15.html 
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Lakewood Lodge #601 F. & A. M. 
Stated Meetings Second & Fourth Mondays 7:30 p.m. ● www.lakewoodfreemasons.com 

 

Worshipful Master 
Matthew A. Wallace 

12943 Clifton Blvd. Apt. 404 
Lakewood, OH 44107 

216.338.3360 
matt.wallace.601@gmail.com 

 

Senior Warden 
Sean A. Benjamin 

614.323.2176 
 

Junior Warden 
Vincent D. Salls 

 

Treasurer 
George P. Bohnert, Jr., PM, 

KYCH 
 

Secretary 
Steven A. Toth, PM 
2793 Carmen Drive 

Rocky River, OH 44116 
440.356.1172 

steventoth@att.net 
 

Chaplain 
James Lefeber 

 

Senior Deacon 
Curtis Hendzell 

 

Junior Deacon 
Chris Hoyer 

 

Senior Steward 
Robert Wells 

 

Junior Steward 
 
 

Marshal 
Thomas D. Standen, PM 

 

Tyler 
Glen H. Carpenter 

 

Lodge Education Officer 
James Lefeber 

 

 

Master’s Message 
 Fraternal Greetings Brethren and Friends: 
 By the time you read this, I will hopefully have been elected/installed 
as Worshipful Master of Lakewood Lodge for the 2014-2015 Masonic year.  
As one of the newer members of the Lodge, it's hard to believe that, just 
three years after being raised, I have the honor of assuming the East and 
guiding our beloved Lodge.  If you haven't been to Lodge recently, I urge 
you to do so.  We have steadily been building the Lodge back up, but we 
are nowhere near where it was in it's glory days.  The Fraternity as a whole 
can make this claim, so it's up to us younger Masons to step in and step up 
to turn it around.  That being said, we still need the help and wise counsel 
of our Past Masters and more experienced Brothers.  You truly are the foun-
dation for us and future generations to build upon, and I thank you for 
your past and continued service to this Lodge and the Fraternity at large.  
We need to show people what it truly means to be a Mason again.  Get in-
volved with the community; and make people aware that we are part of 
this city and we're here to help, not just get dressed up to listen to what 
happened at the last meeting and pay bills.  We've started quite a few pro-
grams over the past couple years including the Fourth of July and Light Up 
Lakewood parades, Toys for Tots, school supply drives, and Temple-wide 
fish fries; and we have ideas for many more events.  Now we just need eve-
ryone to help out and make these events better each time we do them.  Al-
so, over the two years we are going to be celebrating our Temple's centenni-
al and the various reenactments and ceremonies that go along with it.  It's a 
very exciting time to be a Freemason in Lakewood.  Again, if you haven’t 
been to Lodge in awhile, I strongly urge you to do so.  We're doing great 
things, and they can only get better with you there!  I hope that the Su-
preme Architect will imbue me with the wisdom and patience to govern 
the Lodge; and, with the help of our line of officers, I hope to make this a 
spectacular year.  I'll leave you with a few of my favorite quotes.  Though 
they may be simple, they're quite profound: 
 

"I hope I shall possess firmness and virtue enough to maintain what I con-
sider the most enviable of all titles, the character of an honest man."  
-George Washington 
 

"Our virtues and our failings are inseparable like force and matter.  When 
they separate, man is no more." 
-Nikola Tesla 
 

"Your own soul is nourished when you are kind; it is destroyed when you 
are cruel." 
-King Solomon 
 

Hope to see you soon!  

Freemasonry—The Time Is Now! 
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Ann Rutledge Chapter #453 O. E. S. 
Stated Meetings First & Third Wednesdays 1:30 p.m. ● www.annrutledge453oes.org 

 

Worthy Matron 
Gloria Cazan 

11300 Riveredge Drive 
Parma, OH 44130 

440.886.1453 
glohum@aol.com 

 

Worthy Patron 
Donald Van Horn, Jr., PP 

 

Associate Matron Pro Tem 
Norma Crown, PM 

 

Associate Patron Pro Tem 
Daniel Crown, PP 

 

Secretary 
Mary Beth Cascio, PM 

216.228.1987 
 

Treasurer 
Norman Bayse, PP 

 

Conductress 
Wanda E. King, PM 

 

Associate Conductress 
Gay Whieldon, PM 

 

Chaplain 
Patricia Gorze, PM 

 

Marshal 
Jack Gorze, PP 

 

Organist Pro Tem 
Elaine Hammond, PM 

 

Adah 
Rachael Pierce, PM 

 

Ruth 
Karen Kashary 

 

Esther 
Lois Schultz, PM 

 

Martha 
Joan Bechtold, PM 

 

Electa Pro Tem 
Vera Wilson, PM 

 

Warder 
Jean Killinger, PM 

 

Sentinel 
Alan Blackmur, PP 

 

Families Are Tied Together With Heart Strings 
Report sunshine to Gloria Cazan, Worthy Matron, 440.886.1453; 
or Gay Whieldon, Associate Conductress, 440.333.7536. 

Matron’s Message 
Greetings, Sisters and Brothers! 
 On Wednesday, October 29, a new corps of officers was installed at our 94th 
Installation of Officers.  Donald Van Horn and I, Gloria Cazan, are very honored to 
be serving as your Worthy Matron and Worthy Patron.  It was a very exciting even-
ing with over 120 members, visitors and guests present.  Included were many Past 
Grand Matrons and Past Grand Patrons, Deputy Grand Matron, Grand Representa-
tives and our own Grand Sentinel, William Cox.  We are excited to have a Grand 
Floor officer from our District, especially the Grand Sentinel. 

 Our theme this year is Families and our motto is “Families are tied together 
with heart strings.”  Hearts and red roses are everywhere at Ann Rutledge. 
 The family tradition of a Thanksgiving Dinner was shared by many members 
and guests at our last meeting in November.  December brings members looking 
forward to our Christmas dinner with a cookie and Christmas cards exchange.  
Bake your favorite family tradition Christmas cookie and share with us. 
 A new year brings Obligation Day at our first meeting in January.  Join us to 
renew your obligation.  Make it your New Year’s resolution to attend more Chap-
ter meetings this year.  We would love to see you.  February brings a Valentine Day 
celebration and Mardi Gras.  Will you help us celebrate? 
 Don and I would like to thank our officers and committee members for agree-
ing to serve Ann Rutledge Chapter this term.  We look forward to having a lot of 
fun and making many family memories.  Come and be a part of these memories. 
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Cunningham Chapter #187 R. A. M. 
Stated Convocation Third Wednesday 7:30 p.m. ● www.cunningham187ram.org 

 

 Excellent High Priest 
Vincent D. Salls 

1482 Lakewood Avenue 
Lakewood, OH 44107 

216.385.1589  
vinnysalls@gmail.com 

 

King 
Sean A. Benjamin 

614.323.2176 
 

Scribe 
Robert W. Niebaum 

 

Treasurer 
Robert G. Acklin, KYCH 

 

Secretary 
John H. Whitehouse, Jr., 

KYCH 
22291 Berry Drive 

Rocky River, OH 44116 
440.333.0884  

vitriol@cox.net 
 

Captain of the Host 
Matthew A. Wallace 

 

Principal Sojourner 
Bertram T. Horne 

 

Royal Arch Captain 
Harold A. Loebick, PHP 

 

Master of the Third Veil 
Eric J. Wroblewski 

 

Master of the Second Veil 
Thomas D. Standen 

 

Master of the First Veil 
Raymond F. Ecobichon 

 

Guard 
Charles R. Lawther 

 

Chaplain 
Raymond F. Ecobichon 

 

Education Officer 
David Wilkinson 

High Priest’s Message 
Companions: 
 I have found myself a couple months into my first voyage of what it 
feels like to be in the East.  I must say, although these tasks can be some-
times difficult and, not to lie, stressful, I am becoming more of a heart-
driven individual than I thought I could ever be.  And I hope that each and 
every Mason throughout his journey feels the sense of transformation that I 
feel in this fraternity.  Through every step, every lecture, every lesson, the 
heart grows fonder.  As the heart grows fonder, the mind ceases to obtain 
an ego.  By ego I mean the conscience of the mind to your own self, and I 
hope through Masonic teaching it withers away.  For yourself is not of im-
portance, it is those around you who make your perception of life the reali-
ty of what it truly is.  These are the strong points of our Chapter.  What you 
give, give freely; For the Lord loveth a cheerful giver.  Even if what you 
give is your time, your efforts, your feelings, your contributions, or even 
your sacrifice, you are giving another human being the power of truth; or at 
least leading these unfamiliar minds to a path of their own truth.  We con-
ferred the degree of Mark Master last month; and, although it was a little 
rocky, I believe we impressed upon the mind of our candidate the true ob-
servation of that degree.  He is very curious and ambitious to proceed in his 
Masonic knowledge for the rest of my time in the East, and I plan to fulfill 
that request.  Our Inspection this year will be in the degree of Royal Arch in 
February.  I have every intention to practice this fully and sufficiently to 
execute an amazing degree.  Once again, I cannot do it without the support 
and love of my Companions; and I treasure and appreciate each and every 
one of you.  Let us prepare the minds for Inspection.  There may be a de-
gree or two along the way, but I anticipate February to be a very rewarding 
month for all of us.  Give what you can, when you can, and be cheerful to 
do so. 
 “Natural man is not a ‘self’—he is the mass and a particle in the mass, 
collective to such a degree that he is not even sure of his own ego.  I conjec-
ture that the treasure is also the ‘companion,’ the one who goes through life 
at our side—in all probability a close analogy to the lonely ego who finds a 
mate in the self, for at first the self is the strange non-ego.  But a conscious 
attitude that renounces its ego-bound intentions—not in imagination only, 
but in truth—and submits to the supra-personal decrees of fate, can claim 
to be serving a king.  I wouldn't call the ego a creation of mind or con-
sciousness, since, as we know, little children talk of themselves first in the 
third person and begin to say 'I' only when they have found their ego.  The 
ego, therefore, is rather a find or an experience and not a creation.  The self 
in its divinity (i.e., the archetype) is unconscious of itself.  It can become 
conscious only within our consciousness.  And it can do that only if the ego 
stands firm.”--Carl Gustav Jung  

I Believe 
16th Capitular District Inspection Schedule & Calendar — Visit www.ram16.org 
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Lakewood Council #125 R. S. M. 
Stated Assembly First Wednesday 7:30 p.m. ● www.lakewood125rsm.org 

 

Illustrious Master 
Bertram T. Horne 

13705 Courtland Avenue  
Cleveland, OH 44111 

216.551.7700 
 

Deputy Master 
Robert W. Niebaum 

440.838.0766 
 

Principal Conductor of the Work 
Matthew A. Wallace 

 

Treasurer 
Henry W. Rees, KYCH 

 

Recorder Pro Tem 
Cecil Hamilton, KYCH 

1283 Beach Avenue 
Lakewood, OH 44107 

216.521.0717 
 

Captain of the Guard 
Vincent D. Salls 

 

Conductor of Council 
James R. Lefeber 

 

Steward 
 
 

Marshal 
 
 

Sentinel 
Thomas D. Standen, PIM 

 

Chaplain 
 John H. Whitehouse, Jr.,  

KYCH 
 

Education Officer 
David A. Foyer, Sr., KYCH 

 

 

Master’s Message 
Companions: 
 We are well into our new year of Lakewood Council.  I am very pleased 
to announce that, at this year’s Grand Council Assembly in October, our 
Council was honored with the award of three new gavels recognizing Lake-
wood Council’s exceptional contributions to the Seventh Arch.  Our officers 
are putting these new gavels to good use. 
 I would like to congratulate Ann Rutledge Chapter #453 O.E.S., Lake-
wood Lodge #601 and Clifton-Gaston Allen Lodge #664 on the election and 
installation of their new officers and wish them each a wonderful and 
eventful year. 
 We are entering the Inspection season for all bodies, and I encourage all 
Companions and Masons alike to travel and observe and participate in as 
many Inspections as your cable-tow will allow.  By seeing and helping we 
learn to be stronger in our own rituals and fulfilled in our own lives. 
 Our own Inspection this year will be on February 4 in the Royal Master 
Degree.  We always welcome volunteers to learn and perform the necessary 
speaking roles, but we also have many opportunities for Companions who 
will take non-speaking roles, for example, as Giblites.  Of course, we also 
need volunteers to take roles in both the Select Master and Super Excellent 
Master Degrees.  We will be partnering with Elyria Council again this year 
to confer the SEM.  Even so, there’s never a shortage of roles to be filled in 
an SEM Degree.  Please contact me or any officer if you can help. 
 In closing, I hope that everyone has a wonderful Christmas and holiday 
season and will enjoy all of the pleasures that Masonry has to offer you and 
your families in the coming New Year. 

Meetings • Banquets • Weddings • Receptions • Parties • Dances • Fund Raisers 
Performances • Seminars • Trade Shows • Up to 450 People 

The Lakewood Masonic Temple 
 
 
 
 
 
 

15300 Detroit Avenue • Lakewood, Ohio 44107 • 216.521.1242 
www.lakewoodmasonicfoundation.org 
A Lakewood Landmark Since 1916 

For Rental Inquiries Contact Bob Niebaum at 440.838.0766 
or rentals@lakewoodmasonicfoundation.org 

Destiny 

Ohio Council Inspection Schedule 
Visit www.ohio-council-masons.org/news-events/2014-statewide-inspection-schedule/ 
Ohio Council SEM Inspection Schedule 
Visit www.ohio-council-masons.org/news-events/2014-inspection-schedule/ 
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Holy Grail Commandery #70 K. T. 
Stated Conclave Second Wednesday 7:30 p.m. ● www.holygrail70kt.org 

 

Eminent Commander 
Ford L. Cole, KYCH 

2865 Lincoln Street 
Lorain, OH 44052-2708 

440.288.9941 
w8fc@centurytel.net 

 

Generalissimo 
Charles R. Lawther 

 

Captain General 
Robert A. Esarey, PC 

330.608.0454 
 

Senior Warden 
Bertram T. Horne 

 

Junior Warden 
Robert W. Niebaum 

 

Prelate 
Robert R. Childers, KYCH, 

33º 
 

Treasurer 
George P. Bohnert, KYCH 

 

Recorder 
Kenyon A. Killinger, KYCH 

32845 Lake Road 
Avon Lake, OH 44012 

440.933.4663 
kakych@oh.rr.com 

 

Standard Bearer 
Jorge B. Dorantes 

 

Sword Bearer 
Matthew A. Wallace 

 

Warder 
Vincent D. Salls 

 

Sentinel 
James R. Lefeber 

 

 

Commander’s Message 
Greetings, Sir Knights of Holy Grail Commandery: 
 We are headed into the heart of our Commandery year, and we are 
faced with both opportunities and challenges.  We are fortunate to have 
several new officers in our line.  With most of our new officers also being 
new Sir Knights, we and they are faced with the challenge of getting “up to 
speed” with both Templar Masonry and their individual offices.  Some 
might say that this is a nice problem to have. 
 We have started to practice the new ten-man full form opening that our 
Grand Commandery now allows as an option to the traditional full form 
opening that requires many more participants.  According to the new In-
spection protocols, we will be inspected in the full form opening by our 
Deputy Division Commander at our stated conclave on February 11.  Our 
Inspection in the Order of the Temple will be on Saturday, March 21, which 
will be much shorter than in past years because we will not perform the full 
form opening that day and because introductions will be done at the dinner 
rather than during the meeting itself, permitting us to open one hour later, 
at 3:00p.  The tea table refreshment period will be eliminated. 
 As always, please plan on attending our meetings.  We would be very 
glad for your moral support and especially for your participation, even in a 
non-speaking role; and our newest members would be pleased to meet you. 
 Finally, speaking of our newest members, several of our new young 
members have taken offices in our Commandery and are in need of uni-
forms.  If you have uniform items that no longer fit or you no longer 
need—e.g., coats, jackets, sword belts, swords, sword cases, chapeaux, cha-
peau cases— please consider donating them to our Commandery for the 
use of our young officers.  All these items have grown ever more costly 
over the years, and your donation will assist a worthy young Sir Knight. 

President’s Message 
(continued from page 9) 
 This is my last article for the newsletter, and I want to thank each and 
everyone of you, my dear sisters, for all the hard work you have done this 
year.  At the beginning of the year I had set goals for myself and the As-
sembly, and thanks to all of you I have not only met them but exceeded 
them.  Because of all of you, my year as your Worthy President was a great 
success and so rewarding.  I cannot believe that the year is almost over, but 
I wish to thank you for the opportunity to be your Worthy President, and I 
hope that each of you feels as I do that our year together has been a success 
and that our bonds as sisters and as an Assembly are stronger and closer.  
Thank you again for the privilege of serving as your Worthy President. 

Let’s Have Some FUN:  Faith—Unity—New 

Ohio Commandery Inspection Schedule 
Visit www.ohioknightstemplar.com/trestle-board/inspection-schedule/ 
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Cleveland Assembly #15 S. O. O. B. 
Stated Meeting Second Wednesday 7:30 p.m. ● www.cleveland15soob.org 

 President’s Message 
 What an exciting year we are having with so many things taking place 
in our Assembly.  I hope everyone enjoyed the beautiful colors of Autumn.  
It is hard to believe that Thanksgiving is right around the corner.  This year 
our Assembly has many things for which to be grateful. 
 In September (Mrs. Lowell) Nancy Morris, (Mrs. William) Janice Freitag, 
(Mrs. David) Nancy Maiden and myself had the opportunity and pleasure 
of traveling to the 94th Supreme Assembly of the Social Order of the 
Beauceant in Grantville, Pa.  We experienced a very informative day at the 
School of Instruction as well as several days of productive business meet-
ings and, of course, many great meals shared with each other and several 
new friends.  On Thursday afternoon, September 25, a memorial service 
was held honoring all of the dear sisters we have lost this year; and I am 
proud to say when they called (Mrs. Ed) Edna Beiser that there were 4 of us 
there to stand in honor of her memory and many years of dedication to our 
lovely Order.  On Friday morning I was introduced along with all my fel-
low presidents, and what a special honor.  On Friday evening the new Su-
preme Worthy President, (Mrs. Leslie J.) Sandy Loomis, was introduced 
and installed.  She announced her appointments, and our very own (Mrs. 
Wm.) Janice Freitag was announced as the Chairman of the Supreme Cour-
tesy Committee for the upcoming year.  We are very excited for Mrs. Freit-
ag and wish her a good year. 
 On Thursday, October 30, 2014, we had our annual visitation from our 
new Supreme Worthy President, Mrs. Loomis.  This year, due to all the 
hard work on everyone’s part, we felt much better prepared for our Inspec-
tion.  Thank you everyone for all that you did to make this a good Inspec-
tion.  I am very proud of everyone and of our Assembly. 
 In November we held our annual election of officers, and (Mrs. Robert) 
Marilyn Robertson was elected to serve as our president for the next year. 
 I would like to take this opportunity to remind all our members of up-
coming events. 
 Our regular December meeting is December 10, 2014, at 7:30p preceded 
by a potluck dinner at 6:30p.  Please remember that this is our annual me-
morial service honoring all the dear sisters that we have lost this year.  
Please come and show your love for them. 
 Our regular January meeting is January 14, 2015, at 7:30p preceded by a 
potluck dinner at 6:30p.  This may be our Installation of new officers.  Our 
new incoming Worthy President will let us know. 
 Our regular February meeting is February 11, 2015, at 7:30p preceded 
by a potluck dinner at 6:30p. 
 A reminder that our primary charity is the Knights Templar Eye Foun-
dation which we support with our Sunshine Collection. 
 Our Lunch Bunch is still alternating between the East and West sides, 
and I am sure there will be some kind of a Christmas Party that will be an-
nounced.  Remember, our Lunch Bunch supports the RTS Project. 

(continued on page 8) 

Worthy President 
Mrs. Robert (Meldia) Childers  

25 Landings Way 
Avon Lake, OH 44012 

440.930.2920 
mfc941@aol.com 

 

Most Worthy Oracle 
Mrs. John (Janet) Sutter, PP  

 

1st Vice President 
Mrs. Robert (Marilyn) Robertson, 

PP 

2nd Vice President 
Mrs. George (Ellen) Wadge, PP  

 

Preceptress 
Mrs. Lowell (Nancy) Morris  

 

Recorder 
Mrs. Norman (Elinor) Bayse, PP 

3909 Riverside Avenue 
Cleveland, OH 44109 

216.661.8391 
e_bayse@sbcglobal.net 

 

Treasurer 
Mrs. David (Nancy) Maiden  

 

Marshal 
Mrs. David (Summer) Michalski  

 

Assistant Marshal 
Mrs. Estel (Linda) Schull  

 

Chaplain 
Mrs. Robert (Lois) Kubishke  

 

Director of Music 
Mrs. Ralph (Pamela) Sheetz  

 

Standard Bearer 
Mrs. Grant (Bonnie) Rollason 

 

Color Bearer 
Mrs. William (Janice) Freitag, PP  

 

Mistress of the Wardrobe 
Mrs. Franklin (Shirley) Huffman  

 

Daughter of the Household 
Miss Jane Bokan 

 

Inner Guard 
Miss Anita Maiden  

 

Outer Guard 
Mrs. Kenyon (Jean) Killinger, PP  
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Lakewood Chapter Order of DeMolay 
Stated Meetings First & Third Thursdays 7:30 p.m. ● www.lakewooddemolay.com 

 Lakewood DeMolay meets on the first and third Thursday of each 
month, and all Masons are encouraged to visit at any meeting.  Member-
ship is open to young men aged 12 to 21.  No Masonic affiliation is required 
for membership other than to be sponsored by a Mason.  If you know of a 
young man who would be a good DeMolay and who would enjoy the great 
experience that is DeMolay, please contact Chapter Advisor Dad Craig 
Haskett at 440.892.1738 or bvhomeloans@yahoo.com.  Many of our older 
members left for college or the military over a year ago, so our need for new 
and younger members is particularly great.  We especially invite Masons to 
recommend young men for membership and to attend our meetings.  Our 
young men are always encouraged by your presence. 

Chapter Advisor 
Craig Haskett 

440.892.1738 
bvhomeloans@yahoo.com 

 

Advisory Council Chairman 
Ed Hampton 

 216.226.3649 
2nddistrict@att.net 

 

 

 

Would you like to advertise in The Foundation Light? 
The Foundation Board will be pleased to consider business card and larger size advertisements. 

For advertising rates, please contact: 
Bob Niebaum 

440.838.0766  ●  editor@lakewoodmasonicfoundation.org. 

Tree & Landscape Services LLC 

TERRY STILES 216-526-3954 

▪Lawn Care 
▪Landscaping 

▪Tree Removal 
▪Snow Plowing 

▪Fences 
▪Decks 

▪Driveways 
▪Garages 

Please patronize our advertisers listed here and elsewhere in our publication. 
Remind them that you saw their advertisements in The Foundation Light. 

Making Important Choices for the Future 
(continued from page 1) 
steel frame & sash tilt windows were installed on all four façades on the Banquet Room, Lodge Room and 
Lodge Balcony levels.  The triple hung windows installed on the Ballroom and Mezzanine levels were 
(and are) metal on the west façade and wood on the south, east, and north façades.] 
 A century later we are engaged in the process of choosing how to handle our aging windows.  They 
are a distinctive feature of our historic fraternal home and must either be restored or replaced with histori-
cally appropriate modern windows.  The historic window restoration process is challenging and expensive 
in its own right, and it would leave us with 1916 technology windows lacking the energy efficiency of 
modern windows; so we would have to incur the additional expense of either exterior or interior storm 
windows.  And we don’t get to make this choice on our own.  By virtue of being located in Downtown 
Lakewood, the City must agree to any changes in our exterior appearance.  Several years ago we reached 
an agreement with the City and replaced our Lodge Balcony level windows with historically appropriate 
modern windows.  But either way, we will depend on your important choices—will you share some of your 
treasure, large or small, with our Lakewood Masonic Family to fund these vitally necessary upgrades?  
You may make your donation by using the form on page 11. 
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The Lakewood Masonic Foundation          Greatest Need   Historic Preservation   Charity   Education 
 
Enclosed is my tax-deductible check for:     $100     $250     $_______ 
 
Donor Name __________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City __________________________________________________  State ________________  Zip _____________ 
 
*This gift is in the     Honor     Memorial of_____________________________________________________ 
 
*Mail acknowledgement to:   Name ______________________________________________________________ 
 
Address _______________________________________  City ___________________  State ______  Zip ______ 
 
Mail to:  The Lakewood Masonic Foundation, 15300 Detroit Avenue, Lakewood, OH 44107-3888 

11-4 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Cut and Mail - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Please patronize our advertisers listed here and elsewhere in our publication. 
Remind them that you saw their advertisements in The Foundation Light. 

ALLIED EXTERMINATORS INC. 
www.alliedexterminators.com 

12400 Cooley Avenue • Cleveland, Ohio 44111 
 

 CLEVELAND (216) 476-2700 • AKRON (330) 535-4800 
 CLEVELAND (440) 899-7500 • ELYRIA (440) 324-6592 
 LORAIN (440) 277-7141 • SANDUSKY (419) 624-8000 
 CANTON (330) 453-3479 • OUT OF AREA (800) 531-0000 

Member - Clifton-Allen Lodge 
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The Lakewood Masonic Foundation 
15300 Detroit Avenue 
Lakewood, OH 44107-3888 
 
ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

DATED MATERIAL 

 

Nonprofit Organization 
U.S. Postage 

Paid 
Cleveland, OH 
Permit No. 384 

Lakewood Masonic Trestleboard 

January 
7 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES 
7 Wed 7:30p Lakewood RSM 
8 Thu 7:30p Clifton-Allen F&AM 
12 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM 
13 Tues 7:00p LMTC Board of Trustees 
14 Wed 7:30p Holy Grail KT 
14 Wed 7:30p Cleveland Beauceant 

15 Thu 7:30p Lakewood DeMolay 
16 Fri Noon Busy Bee Auxiliary 
21 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES 
21 Wed 7:30p Cunningham RAM 
22 Thu 7:30p Clifton-Allen F&AM 
26 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM 
28 Wed 7:00p LMF Board of Trustees 
 

December 
3 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES 
3 Wed 7:30p Lakewood RSM 
4 Thu 7:30p Lakewood DeMolay 
8 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM 
9 Tues 7:00p LMTC Board of Trustees 
10 Wed 7:30p Holy Grail KT 
10 Wed 7:30p Cleveland Beauceant 

11 Thu 7:00p Clifton-Allen F&AM 
16 Tues 6:30p Lakewood & Clifton-Allen F&AM 
   Family Christmas Party 
17 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES 
17 Wed 7:30p Cunningham RAM 
18 Thu 7:30p Lakewood DeMolay 
19 Fri Noon Busy Bee Auxiliary 
22 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM 

February 
4 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES 
4 Wed 7:30p Lakewood RSM Inspection 
5 Thu 7:30p Lakewood DeMolay 
9 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM 
10 Tues 7:00p LMTC Board of Trustees 
11 Wed 7:30p Holy Grail KT FFO Inspection 
11 Wed 7:30p Cleveland Beauceant 
12 Thu 7:30p Clifton-Allen F&AM 

18 Wed 1:30p Ann Rutledge OES 
18 Wed 7:30p Cunningham RAM Inspection 
19 Thu 7:30p Lakewood DeMolay 
20 Fri Noon Busy Bee Auxiliary 
20 Fri 4:00p Fish Fry Fundraiser 
23 Mon 7:30p Lakewood F&AM 
26 Thu 7:00p Clifton-Allen F&AM Inspection 
27 Fri 4:00p Fish Fry Fundraiser 


